
Thank you for giving me a chance to speak today 

My name is Benjamin Nguyen, I am the co-owner of Cloud 49 Vapor Lounge in Eagle 
River, Alaska. I have been an avid smoker of traditional cigarettes for a long time. I am now 
31 and have been smoke free for a little over two years. I have tried to quit several times due 
to bleeding gums, and well that basically gave me a wake up call. Knowing how I don't have 
medical insurance, gave me quite a scare. Even a worst case scenario might be lurking 
around the comer concerning to my health. My cousin from Texas introduce me to Ecigs, and 
thanks to him I am feeling better with no more bleeding gums. 

From my experience I truly believe that traditional cigarettes is not the true addiction, 
but more so the habit that goes along with cigarettes. Something I would like to call ''muscle 
memories'' of hand to mouth motion. From my insight and experiences, traditional cigarette 
gave me a chance to break away from my busy schedule for a moment of relaxation to 
rejuvenate my mind. During that break even though it might be only for 5-1 Smins would feel 
like time has frozen. 
For people that works a long 9 to 5 or even those that works longer hours. Those breaks are 
what keeps them going. That is why I used to smoke, but I am pretty sure most smokers will 
say the same thing. With that scenario, people that switch to vaping will still take it outside on 
their own, )A«:,.\, �"t-" -¼
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You see =of my customer switch to electronic vaporizer, majority because it is
cheaper, and a �.t8 health benefits. Studies I have included with this letter. Most of the 
Alaska workforces belongs to the low income bracket. Let me play some numbers for you. 
31 % of Alaskan smo�e traditional cigarettes. Lets say that all o f  them are low incomes 
families. Did you know an average married couple spends anywhere from $100 to $300 a 
week on traditional cigarettes. Switching electronic vaporizers will save them a little over $200 
a week. In one month they could be saving anywhere from $500-$800 a month. Now imagine 
31 % of Alaskan has all switched to electronic vaporizers. Not only will it strengthen our low 
incomes families, but also cut the cost medical expenditures associated with traditional 
cigarettes. I will submit a research article done by the State Budget Solutions on how this 
Vaping Industries will save millions of dollars on medicaid. Even the Ex-Surgeon General, Dr. 
Richard Carmona has jumped on board to back the electronic vaporizers industries. 

See the why reason I mention all this is because this industries has the potential to do 
many things for our community, that outweigh the cause for scare. Potential so great that it 
should be given more time and more effort to learn and to understand. If I came along and 
told you that I found the cure for cancer, wouldn't you take the time to study and hear what I 
have to offer? Well I'm here now, telling you we have something that could stop possibly 
stop it at its source. Please take the time and consideration to all this. 
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Daniel George

From: chase griffith <lastat81@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 14, 2015 2:15 PM

To: Sen. Bill Sto tze

Subject: Please Oppose SB 1 and HB 40 and any other effort to treat e-cigarettes ike smoking.

chase griffith 

54200 Leonard dr 

kenai, AK 99611 

 

April 14, 2015 

 

 

Dear Bill Stoltze, 

 

I am writing to express my deep concern and opposition regarding HB 40 and SB 1 which would include the use of smoke-

free vapor products (e-cigarettes) in Alaska’s smoking law. 

 

Smoking laws are ostensibly enacted to protect the public from the harm of secondhand smoke, but smoke-free e-

cigarettes have not been shown to cause harm to bystanders. In fact, all evidence to date shows that the low health risks 

associated with e-cigarettes are comparable to other smokeless nicotine products. A comprehensive review conducted by 

Dr. Igor Burstyn of Drexel University School of Public Health (and published in a peer-reviewed journal earlier this year - 

http://www.biomedcentral.com/1471-2458/14/18/abstract ) examined over 9,000 observations of e-cigarette liquid and 

vapor and found "no apparent concern" for bystanders exposed to e-cigarette vapor, even under "worst case" assumptions 

about exposure. 

 

Lawmakers must beware of unintended consequences from well-intentioned laws. There is clear evidence of a 

phenomenon called “accidental quitting,” wherein many of the smokers who initially choose e-cigarettes to use just where 

smoking is prohibited go on to quit smoking conventional cigarettes completely. Prohibiting the use of e-cigarettes in public 

spaces completely eliminates that incentive to even try e-cigarettes. Unfortunately, the health risks of every one smoker 

who doesn’t quit because e-cigarette use is prohibited (and the risks to the children and others who live with them) 

cummulatively outweigh any good done by eliminating the miniscule exposures to even hundreds of bystanders in public 

spaces.  

 

Clearly, the benefits of allowing smokers to use e-cigarettes in public--and thereby increasing the likelihood of “accidental 

quitting” and reducing the known, extremely high health risks of smoking--outweigh the very low risks of insignificant 

exposures to bystanders. So, not only is there no genuine public health reason to prohibit e-cigarette use in public spaces, 

but, in fact, allowing e-cigarettes to be used in public spaces will actually improve public health by inspiring other smokers 

to switch and reduce their health risks by an estimated 99%. Moreover, private businesses in Alaska are already setting 

their own policies, and they should retain the right to allow or disallow usage since there is no proven health threat to 

bystanders. 

 

While I understand some have expressed a fear about these products acting as a “gateway” to traditional cigarettes for 

youth, there is no evidence to suggest this is really happening, and research actually shows it is unlikely to happen to any 

substantial extent.  Teen smoking rates are at their lowest point since smoking became popular and continue to drop, but 

there are adults who will continue to smoke until they die unless we provide attractive alternatives. 

 

I urge you to oppose these bills and any legislation that would limit where smoke-free products like e-cigarettes can be 

used.  It is imperative that existing adult smokers become aware of all the alternatives currently available and that access to 

these products remains unimpeded. 
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I look forward to your response on this issue. I, along with my fellow members of CASAA (Consumer Advocates for Smoke-

free Alternatives Association), thank you for considering my comments and hope you will oppose misguided attempts to 

limit adult use of smoke-free e-cigarettes. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

chase griffith 
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Daniel George

From: Jane Schneider <jschneider@aktriallaw.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 14, 2015 1:05 PM

To: Sen. Bill Sto tze

Subject: Please Oppose SB 1 and HB 40 and any other effort to treat e-cigarettes ike smoking.

Jane Schneider 

18040 Spain Drive 

Anchorage, AK 99516 

 

April 14, 2015 

 

 

Dear Bill Stoltze, 

 

I quit smoking using e-cigs.  I had smoked for over 35 years.  E-cigs are helping smokers across the Nation kick the tobacco 

habit.  I use my e-cigarette in the car with the windows closed and my husband cannot smell the vapor.  E-cigs are benign 

and should not be banned as a dangerous substance.  Treating e-cigs like cigarettes is knee-jerk, uninformed reaction. 

 

I am writing to express my deep concern and opposition regarding HB 40 and SB 1 which would include the use of smoke-

free vapor products (e-cigarettes) in Alaska’s smoking law. 

 

Smoking laws are ostensibly enacted to protect the public from the harm of secondhand smoke, but smoke-free e-

cigarettes have not been shown to cause harm to bystanders. In fact, all evidence to date shows that the low health risks 

associated with e-cigarettes are comparable to other smokeless nicotine products. A comprehensive review conducted by 

Dr. Igor Burstyn of Drexel University School of Public Health (and published in a peer-reviewed journal earlier this year - 

http://www.biomedcentral.com/1471-2458/14/18/abstract ) examined over 9,000 observations of e-cigarette liquid and 

vapor and found "no apparent concern" for bystanders exposed to e-cigarette vapor, even under "worst case" assumptions 

about exposure. 

 

Lawmakers must beware of unintended consequences from well-intentioned laws. There is clear evidence of a 

phenomenon called “accidental quitting,” wherein many of the smokers who initially choose e-cigarettes to use just where 

smoking is prohibited go on to quit smoking conventional cigarettes completely. Prohibiting the use of e-cigarettes in public 

spaces completely eliminates that incentive to even try e-cigarettes. Unfortunately, the health risks of every one smoker 

who doesn’t quit because e-cigarette use is prohibited (and the risks to the children and others who live with them) 

cummulatively outweigh any good done by eliminating the miniscule exposures to even hundreds of bystanders in public 

spaces.  

 

Clearly, the benefits of allowing smokers to use e-cigarettes in public--and thereby increasing the likelihood of “accidental 

quitting” and reducing the known, extremely high health risks of smoking--outweigh the very low risks of insignificant 

exposures to bystanders. So, not only is there no genuine public health reason to prohibit e-cigarette use in public spaces, 

but, in fact, allowing e-cigarettes to be used in public spaces will actually improve public health by inspiring other smokers 

to switch and reduce their health risks by an estimated 99%. Moreover, private businesses in Alaska are already setting 

their own policies, and they should retain the right to allow or disallow usage since there is no proven health threat to 

bystanders. 

 

While I understand some have expressed a fear about these products acting as a “gateway” to traditional cigarettes for 

youth, there is no evidence to suggest this is really happening, and research actually shows it is unlikely to happen to any 

substantial extent.  Teen smoking rates are at their lowest point since smoking became popular and continue to drop, but 

there are adults who will continue to smoke until they die unless we provide attractive alternatives. 
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I urge you to oppose these bills and any legislation that would limit where smoke-free products like e-cigarettes can be 

used.  It is imperative that existing adult smokers become aware of all the alternatives currently available and that access to 

these products remains unimpeded. 

 

I look forward to your response on this issue. I, along with my fellow members of CASAA (Consumer Advocates for Smoke-

free Alternatives Association), thank you for considering my comments and hope you will oppose misguided attempts to 

limit adult use of smoke-free e-cigarettes. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Jane Schneider 
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Daniel George

From: Pamela Bush <perrennial@gci.net>

Sent: Tuesday, April 14, 2015 2:55 PM

To: Sen. Bill Sto tze

Subject: Please Oppose SB 1 and HB 40 and any other effort to treat e-cigarettes ike smoking.

Pamela Bush 

919 1/2 E 9th Ave 

Anchorage, AK 99501 

 

April 14, 2015 

 

 

Dear Bill Stoltze, 

 

I am writing to express my deep concern and opposition regarding HB 40 and SB 1 which would include the use of smoke-

free vapor products (e-cigarettes) in Alaska’s smoking law. 

 

Smoking laws are ostensibly enacted to protect the public from the harm of secondhand smoke, but smoke-free e-

cigarettes have not been shown to cause harm to bystanders. In fact, all evidence to date shows that the low health risks 

associated with e-cigarettes are comparable to other smokeless nicotine products. A comprehensive review conducted by 

Dr. Igor Burstyn of Drexel University School of Public Health (and published in a peer-reviewed journal earlier this year - 

http://www.biomedcentral.com/1471-2458/14/18/abstract ) examined over 9,000 observations of e-cigarette liquid and 

vapor and found "no apparent concern" for bystanders exposed to e-cigarette vapor, even under "worst case" assumptions 

about exposure. 

 

Lawmakers must beware of unintended consequences from well-intentioned laws. There is clear evidence of a 

phenomenon called “accidental quitting,” wherein many of the smokers who initially choose e-cigarettes to use just where 

smoking is prohibited go on to quit smoking conventional cigarettes completely. Prohibiting the use of e-cigarettes in public 

spaces completely eliminates that incentive to even try e-cigarettes. Unfortunately, the health risks of every one smoker 

who doesn’t quit because e-cigarette use is prohibited (and the risks to the children and others who live with them) 

cummulatively outweigh any good done by eliminating the miniscule exposures to even hundreds of bystanders in public 

spaces.  

 

Clearly, the benefits of allowing smokers to use e-cigarettes in public--and thereby increasing the likelihood of “accidental 

quitting” and reducing the known, extremely high health risks of smoking--outweigh the very low risks of insignificant 

exposures to bystanders. So, not only is there no genuine public health reason to prohibit e-cigarette use in public spaces, 

but, in fact, allowing e-cigarettes to be used in public spaces will actually improve public health by inspiring other smokers 

to switch and reduce their health risks by an estimated 99%. Moreover, private businesses in Alaska are already setting 

their own policies, and they should retain the right to allow or disallow usage since there is no proven health threat to 

bystanders. 

 

While I understand some have expressed a fear about these products acting as a “gateway” to traditional cigarettes for 

youth, there is no evidence to suggest this is really happening, and research actually shows it is unlikely to happen to any 

substantial extent.  Teen smoking rates are at their lowest point since smoking became popular and continue to drop, but 

there are adults who will continue to smoke until they die unless we provide attractive alternatives. 

 

I urge you to oppose these bills and any legislation that would limit where smoke-free products like e-cigarettes can be 

used.  It is imperative that existing adult smokers become aware of all the alternatives currently available and that access to 

these products remains unimpeded. 
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I look forward to your response on this issue. I, along with my fellow members of CASAA (Consumer Advocates for Smoke-

free Alternatives Association), thank you for considering my comments and hope you will oppose misguided attempts to 

limit adult use of smoke-free e-cigarettes. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Pamela Bush 
























































